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Shepherd of the Hill Lutheran Church  

March 2017  

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
One of my favorite stories from the New Testament book of Acts finds the Apostle 
Paul in the city of Athens.  As he walks about the city he is distressed to see that the 
city is full of temples dedicated to a whole host of false ñgods.ò  After a period of 
preaching in the local synagogue, Paul is invited to the university town hall where he 
is given the opportunity to preach about Jesus Christ to the Athenian people.  Listen 
to how Paul begins his sermon: ñAthenians, I see how extremely religious you are in 
every way.  For as I went through the city and looked carefully at the objects of your 
worship, I found among them an altar with the inscription, óTo an Unknown God.ô 
What therefore you worship as unknown, this I proclaim to youò (Acts 17:22-23).  
What I find interesting about Paulôs sermon is that he chooses to start with a place 
they all could agree upon.  Paul used this óUnknown Godô as an opportunity to begin 
his conversation.  Paul tells the Athenians, ñLet me tell you about this previously 
óUnknown God.ôò   
 
After Easter we will begin a study of the beliefs of Islam.  We could start this study 
with a long list of differences.  We could begin with what separates Christianity and 
Islam.  However, there is another way.  Paul began his engagement with the Atheni-
ans with what they had in common; we can too.  Lutheran scholar, Paul Varo Martin-
son, in his book, Families of Faith: An Introduction to World Religions for Christians, 
suggests thinking about the structure of the Apostlesô Creed when we engage with 
another religion.  The first article of the Creed states, ñWe believe in God the Father, 
Almighty, maker of heaven and earth.ò  We begin with what we have in common: we 
are all created by God and bear Godôs image.  It is the second article of the Creed 
(ñWe believe in Jesus Christ, Godôs only Son, Our Lordò) that marks the heart of the 
differences between Christianity and Islam.  To say that there are no differences or 
that those differences do not matter honors neither Christ nor Islam.  But, that does 
not mean that we cannot be in relationship with those who believe differently than we 
do.  The third article of the Creed (ñI believe in the Holy Spiritò) reminds us that 
Godôs Holy Spirit can surprise us with peace and friendship where fear and suspicion 
once reigned, even if we do not believe in the same way.     
 
There is one more part in our up-coming study that I want to emphasize.  We must 
first understand what we believe before we study the beliefs of others.  That is why 
we have begun a pre-study called, Honoring Our Neighborôs Faith: A Deeper Under-
standing of Our Own Faith as We Study the Faith of Others.  We will use the study of 
Lutherôs Small Catechism as a theme for our Lenten services.  Therefore, next month 
we can come to our study of Islam prepared with a deeper understanding of our own 
faith.  It is not too late to join us for this all important theme.  (See the following fly-
er.)  If needed, Iôll repeat the first two classes to give everyone a chance to come to 
the study of Islam as prepared as possible.   
 
With Great Love, 
 
Pastor Jon 

www.shepherdofthehill.com 
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Honoring Our Neighborôs Faith: 
A Deeper Understanding of Our Own Beliefs 

As We Study the Beliefs of Others 
 

Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m. 
Thursdays at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Feb. 15-16 ï What do we believe as Christians in general and ELCA Lutherans in specific? 
(Please read pps. 53-57 of Honoring Our Neighborôs Faith) 
 
Feb. 22-23 ï Same as above. 
 
March 1 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï Ten Commandments 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñThe Ten Commandments.ò  Please strive to memorize the meaning for 
the ñFirst Commandment.ò) 
 
March 8-9 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï The Apostlesô Creed 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñThe Apostlesô Creed.ò  Please strive to memorize the meaning for the 
ñThird Article of the Creed.ò) 
 
March 15-16 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï The Lordôs Prayer 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñThe Lordôs Prayer.ò  Please strive to memorize the meaning of the 
ñIntroduction of the Lordôs Prayer.ò) 
 
March 22-23 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï The Sacrament of Holy Baptism 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñThe Sacrament of Holy Baptism.ò  Please strive to memorize the an-
swer to ñWhat then is the significance of such a Baptism with water?ò) 
 
March 29-30 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï The Sacrament of the Altar 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñThe Sacrament of the Altar.ò  Please strive to memorize the answer to 
the question, ñHow can bodily eating and drinking do such a great thing?ò) 
 
April 5-6 ï Lutherôs Small Catechism ï Confession 
(Please read Lutherôs Small Catechism, ñHow People Are to Be Taught to Confess.ò  Please strive to memorize 
the answer for ñWhat is Confession?ò) 
 
April 12-13 ï no meetings due to Holy Week services. 
 
April 19-20 ï How we compare Christianity and Islam: A Strategy 
(Please read pps. 32-41 of Families of Faith)  
 
April 26-27 ï Five Pillars of Islam 
(Please read pps. 2-13 of My Neighbor is Muslim) 
 
May 3-4 ï Islam & Jesus, Islam & Jews/Christians 
(Please read pps. 14-28 of My Neighbor is Muslim) 
 
May 10-11 ï Islam & Charity, Islam & Finance 
(Please read pps. 29-35, 42-47 of My Neighbor is Muslim) 
 
May 17-18 ï Islam & Violence, Islamic State 
(Please read pps. 36-41, 48-53 of My Neighbor is Muslim) 
 
May 24-25 ï An Invitation to a Local Iman  
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Greetings and peace to you, 
 
 This past week we had several things going on at church. March 1 was Ash Wednesday, 
which marks the start of Lent. For many Lent is a time of fasting, or giving something up, and a 
time of prayer and reflection. For our youth it has marked a time of opportunity to serve the con-
gregation and raise funds for our summer confirmation camp and summer mission trip. Ash 
Wednesday also is the kick-off of this fundraising as we served a spaghetti dinner. Thank you to 
all who came out and supported our youth, thank you to the youth who served, and thank you to 
Thrivent Financial for providing us with funds to prepare the meal. Thanks to your generous 
contributions we raised $382 for our summer camp and mission trip. 
 
 The preparation for Lent and Ash Wednesday this year has been a struggle for me. Over the 
last few weeks we have been getting an idea of our numbers for our confirmation camp and mis-

sion trip. Last year we took 7 youth to camp and 4 on the mission trip, growth from the previous summer. At this point, 
although there is still time to sign up for both, our numbers look like they will be down. It is with no particular reason or 
blame that our numbers will be lower. We have seen continued growth in our middle school program, dedication of a few 
high school youth, promise of a strong group of kids moving into our high school program, as well as a strong group of 
students coming into 6th grade. It does raise the question for me of how we can continue to reach youth throughout the 
summer that are unable to attend a week-long camp. 
 
 I have been asking myself what we can do. What can we do about summer ministry when youth and families are be-
ing pulled in different directions? Iôm reminded of my first year here. In the summer of 2015 we tried something new. 
We looked at summer differently. We re-envisioned summer ministry. I met with a few parents and we developed a pro-
gram that would fit the needs of families, youth, and the church. Out of these discussions came our F5 (faith, friends, fel-
lowship, food, and fun) program, that serves youth entering 6th grade through high school from 9-5 on Wednesdays, with 
a Bible study, service project, food, and a fun activity each week. 
 
 I am confident that F5 is part of the answer to how we can reach families pulled in different directions during the sum-
mer. I would like to see us expand the program. Over the past two years we have grouped together middle school and 
high school for the entire time. There is value in them being together, but I think we are reaching a point where we need 
to let our high schoolers be high schoolers and let our middle schoolers be middle schoolers. That doesnôt mean they will 
be separated the entire day, but I would like to be able to separate those groups for at least the Bible study and discussion 
portion of the events. This will allow the discussion and study to reach deeper, age-appropriate levels, and foster spiritual 
formation for both groups. That will take additional volunteers. 
 
 An additional idea we have is to have mini retreats throughout the summer for our youth. They would be on-site over-
nights. They would begin in the early evening around 5pm and go until 5pm the next day. We would do a few of these 
throughout the summer. Most likely these would take place during the week. These would be an extension of our current 
summer program F5. They would provide our youth with further opportunities to grow in faith and community. 
 
 These are a few of the questions I am asking, and a few of the solutions I am envisioning. We invite parents, volun-
teers, and congregation members to join us on this continued conversation and discussion. We ask for prayer for our min-
istry as we continue to discern how best to serve our youth in Lockport.  
 

Respectfully, 

Mike Markwell 

July 17-21, 2017 
VBS SAVE THE DATE 

 
A Planning Committee is needed 
See Mike Markwell if interested 
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6:15PM Soup and Sandwich Supper 
7:00PM Service 

 
A free will offering will be taken at the 
suppers to help support our youth summer 

programs. 
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The students at Shepherd of the Hill Preschool were very busy in the month of February. The stu-
dents brought a special person to school during Valentineôs Day week to enjoy songs, stories, crafts 
and pizza. Mrs. Gotts, a dental hygienist, reminded the students how to keep their teeth clean and 
healthy during dental health week.  
 
Itôs time for a trip!  The students in the four year old program will be traveling to the KidWorks chil-
drenôs museum to explore the exhibits.   Karen Ritter from Karenôs nature Tales will be visiting us to 
discuss animal tongues, coverings and habitats.  Registration for the 2017/2018 school year is now 
open! Please contact the Preschool office for more information at 815-828-0708. Thank you for your 
continued support. 
 
God Bless, 
 
The SOTH Staff 
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 In John 4, Jesus talks with a woman about living water. Where does that 
conversation take place?  
 

A. Sychar  
B. Samaria  
C. Galilee  
D. Jacobôs well                     

See answer on back page 
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Shepherd of the Hill Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
Tuesday, February 21, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order by President Steve Kirk at 6:33 PM.  
 
Present:  Dave Helfert, Dennis Wellsandt, Ken Bobek, Amber Gayhart, Steve Kirk, Pastor Jon Pedersen, Nell Pieper and 
Tom Gustafson. 
Absent: Phil Sleezer and Rick McManis. 
 
Special Order of Business/Guests é Dr. Jim Naylor and Terry Ziemke 
 
Jim Naylor presented to Council a report from HVAC/Plumbing Task Force.  He shared background information so that 
the new Council members could be ñbrought up to speedò on the project. 
 
The Task Force has now completed itsô assigned function.  
 
Naylor concluded that ñwe have to do something with this system.ò  Task Force recommendations were: 
 
Hire a consulting engineering firm to analyze our needs and provide reliable cost estimates. 
Get groups together (additional ñtask forcesò) to help solve the problems.  There are people able and willing to as-
sist. 

It is important to make long range planning for building needs. 
 

Terry Ziemke reemphasized the importance of planning for building needs.  Should considerable remodeling also be 
considered?  And what if the project becomes so expensive that it would make more sense to start all over?  At least we 
have to think about it. 
 
After Naylor and Ziemke had completed their presentation, President Kirk made a motion (2nd by Ken Bobek) that Scott 
Likens approach the 2010 Engineering Group to get a quote for their services to serve as the consulting engineering firm 
(project manager) for this project. 
 
The motion was approved. 
 
The Council shared personal ñhighs/lowsò and prayed for one another. 
 
Minutes of the January 17 Council meeting were approved prior to the meeting via email.  Council Secretary Tom Gus-
tafson also shared with Council the minutes from the congregational meeting on January 29. 
 
Treasurerôs Report:  At our January Council meeting Treasurer Wellsandt shared a chart showing all income and ex-
penses by month for the year 2016.  It showed a ñhealthyò budget surplus.  The question arose é ñwhere is that surplus?  
In what account(s) can it be foundò?  Wellsandt did a little ñfact findingò and was able to explain to Council ñwhere the 
money was.ò  It was in various accounts including the Endowment Fund, special projects fund and a reserve savings ac-
count. 
 
Wellsandt also distributed copies of the January Monthly Financial Report.  This report will be shared with the congre-
gation in the monthly newsletter. 
 
Pastorôs Report (Highlights):   
 
The first meeting of the Support Group for Care Givers took place on January 31.  Eight people attended. The next meeting is sched-
uled for February 23. 
 
Pastorsô vacation/ministry trip to Nicaragua (Feb. 1-8) gave rise to the question é ñis there an interest in partnering with a ministry 
development project in another country é Nicaragua or perhaps Tanzaniaò?  Our synod is quite active in Tanzania. 
 
The new small group curriculum (Honoring Our Neighborôs Faith: What Do Lutherans Believe?) began February 15/16. 
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A Congregational Resourcing Event (sponsored by the Northern Illinois Synod of the ELCA) will take place 
on Saturday, March 11 at Kishwaukee Community College in Malta IL.  Pastor Pedersen will be giving a 
workshop. 
 
Pastor shared the results of a questionnaire for participants of the 10:35 service. 
 
Youth Ministers Report: Council received a written report from Mike Markwell documenting recent and fu-
ture youth events.  All of our Lenten events/services will include a soup supper as a fundraising activity. 
 
Ministry Team Reports: 
 
Ministry Team assignments were reviewed, some changes being made. 
Communications é  Tom Gustafson  
Evangelism/Fellowship and Caring é Amber Gayhart. 
Stewardship é Pastor Pedersen 
Learning and Youth é Rick McManis    
Preschool é Nell Pieper   
Property é Phil Sleezer  
Worship é Pastor Pedersen 
Finance/Audit é Dennis Wellsandt    
Memorial Gifts é Nell Pieper (Nell made note of the remodeling taking place in the Narthex.  Much of the 
cost of this project was provided through Memorial Gifts.) 
Personnel é Ken Bobek 
Nominations  éDave Helfert 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Endowment Committee Update:  At the March Council meeting the Endowment Committee will make a 
presentation of by-laws for a SOTH endowment fund. When finalized, these by-laws will be presented to the 
congregation. 
 
Copies of By-Laws and Constitution:  The by-law revisions still need to be ñcleaned up.ò 
 
2017Council pictures: Photos will be taken on 3/21/17 by Amanda Grabenhofer.  
 
Security Code Change:  We are looking into the process involved in making this change and finding an effec-
tive way to communicate this change to people who have keys. 
 
  
New Business:    
 
Potential Council Retreat Dates:  July 15 and 22 are the most promising at this point. 
 
Development of new SOTH Mission Statement: Pastor Pedersen and Amber Gayhart will do some initial work 
on this task. 
 
Council Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, March 21 at 6:30 PM.   
 
Nell Pieper made a motion for adjournment (2nd by Dennis Wellsandt). The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 
and was closed with the Lordôs Prayer. 
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2nd Annual Easter Event 
 

PLEASE JOIN US  
Saturday, April 15th  
10:00am ðNoon  

 
Easter Egg Hunt  

Crafts  

Games 

Take Free Pictures with the Easter Bunny  

Puppet Performanceñ11:00AM  

Refreshments will be served  

 
Adults and kids of all ages are welcome!  


